
Thursday 21st July 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers 

We have had a very busy week this week.  On Monday, we had our Sponsored Water Run.  The children 

raised a staggering £560 which we cannot thank you enough for.  The money will be used to help fund 

some of our trips and visitors next year.  It was an excellent occasion which all the children enjoyed, espe-

cially getting the teachers wet.  It was also handy that it was planned for one of hottest days of year, so it 

kept us all cool. 

We thanked Mrs Fran Hopkins for her service as a school governor this week.  She has served as a school 

governor for 44 years.  Thank you Fran for all that you have done for the school.   

We lose Miss Humphreys this week from Year Five and Six.  She has been with us since March and has 

worked really hard with our Year Five and Six children.  She moves to Bishop Martin and we wish her lots 

of luck. 

We are also sad at this time because it is time for our Year Six children to move to High School.  We will 

miss them but also realise it is time for them to move on, they are ready for more independence and re-

sponsibility.  We wish them luck.  We have put a short presentation of them together if you would like to 

view it please click on the link below: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9UVbN7XbeUQ&t=6s 

I am glad to inform you that we will be using our Sports Premium grant to continue funding extra swim-

ming for Key Stage 2.  The swimming lessons have been highly successful this year and we have had quite 

a few children who have made great improvements. We have also decided to secure a forest school 

teacher once a week who will teach all children about the great outdoors whilst encouraging children to 

work as a team using perseverance and resilience.   

I just want to take this opportunity to thank all the staff for all the support they give to me.  They have 

your children's best interest at heart and strive everyday to ensure they receive the best education possi-

ble so they can be the best that they can be.  

I feel it has been a successful year at St. Edmund’s, we have achieved a lot during this year and we look 

forward to continuing our journey of development in September.  We hope that you have a lovely holi-

day. 

Take care 

Mrs Birmingham 
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Meals during the Summer 

We return to school on: 

 

Monday 5th September 2022 


